Same Sex Inquiry – Human Rights,
Human Rights & Equal Opportunity Commission,

GPO Box 5218

Sydney NSW 2001

28th May, 2006

Dear Sir/Madam,

I am a parent of a gay male aged 29 years. He has been with his partner for seven years, living in a monogamous relationship. My son is a Sergeant of Police and has received two bravery citations He is openly gay in the Queensland Police Service and has had good standing in any of the community’s in which he’s worked.

My son’s partner is a plumber by trade. They have lived in a monogamous relationship for the last seven years. They have acquired several properties and shares during this time through hard work on both parts.  
They have to pay single person’s tax, even though they have worked together to gain their wealth which is discriminatory and making wealth promotion more difficult for them.

My son can’t guarantee his superannuation will go to his partner should something happen to him. Considering he is in a high risk occupation this could be a real concern.

Furthermore, should something tragic happen to my son in the line of duty as a police office, his partner would not be eligible for any compensation. This could leave the partner financially and emotionally in dire circumstances.
When my son and his partner were relocated a few years ago, his partner was not compensated nor was their any provision made for his relocation costs. But the partner has virtually taken a back seat, career wise so my son can gain promotion.

They were not permitted to have the benefit of the police house because they were not considered a couple. This would not have been an issue if the federal government altered spouse as husband or wife.

I get especially angry with those in power who are keen to take lesbians and gays taxes. They also benefit from the services they provide career wise or in community spirit but continue to be judgmental and ignore the need to grant them the same equality as their heterosexual siblings.
[Name Withheld]
